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Dear Doctores 

I am pleased to submit an article entitled “A Modified, Minimally Technique for Acute Achilles Tendon Repair using Two Transverse Incisions” by J. Hayer, A. Hoelzl, and A. P. Verheyden for consideration for publication as an original research article in Medical Research Archives. 

The senior author Prof. Akhil Verheyden was in contact with Dr. Kateryna Bielka, M.D. She told us that it probably would be of interest to your readers.  

Although several novel percutaneous or mini-open methods for acute repair of rupture of the Achilles tendon have recently been developed, these surgeries are associated with complications such as sural nerve damage, scar adhesion at the rupture site, and maladaptation of the tendon. To minimize these complications, we developed a technique that utilizes 2 transverse incisions, leaving the rupture site under a bridge of intact peritendineum. We evaluated the technique in 47 patients with rupture of the Achilles tendon and found that we could reduce the incidence of sural nerve entrapment and produce good clinical outcomes. 

We believe that this manuscript is appropriate for publication in Medical Research Archives because in it we describe a safe, minimally invasive technique of treating rupture of the Achilles tendon that produces good clinical results, minimizes sural nerve entrapment, and decreases wound infections, skin tethering and hypertrophic scar formation. Thus, rehabilitation is accelerated, and early weight bearing is possible. Collectively, these results should be of broad interest to your readership.  

This manuscript has not been published and is not under consideration for publication elsewhere. We have no conflicts of interest to disclose. All authors have read and approved the final version of the manuscript. Thank you for your consideration, and we look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Juergen Hayer
Department of Orthopaedic and Trauma Surgery

Klinikum Lahr-Ettenheim

Klostenstrasse 19

77933 Lahr/Schwarzwald
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